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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, February 23, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:07 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Richard Redick, Elaine Brown, Paul Astleford, ex-officio; Commissioner Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan and Carl Cannon, were excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Fred Jones, Wendy Morrow,  JTA; Lisa King, Langton Associates; Jim Green, Florida Department of Transportation; Tom Goldsbury, Planning & Development; Mark Fernandez, HMS Global;  Lakeisha Williams, COJ Budget Office; Chelly Schembera, Friends of the Ferry; Jim Gilmore, IGS; Philip Zamarron, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its January 26, 2015 monthly meeting and the minutes for a February 12, 2015 special meeting as distributed.
The second item on the agenda was an update on grants for the ferry.  Lisa King, Langton Associates, reported that she has been preparing the application for the upcoming FLAP (Federal Lands Access Program) Grant.  The Commission had previously (at the January meeting) authorized Ms. King to draft the application for the grant.  Ms. King indicated that the grant should be submitted by mid-March.  She has already received letters of support from the Navy and the National Parks Service.
Ms. King reported that the grants from the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity and the Federal Transportation Authority are pending.

Fred Jones, Jacksonville Transportation Authority, reported that everything with regard to grants identification and application is moving along on schedule.

In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Rich Redick reported that the Ambassadors focus group meeting with HMS Ferries and JTA would be held the following afternoon. He anticipated no major issues, just how to better serve the ferry’s riders.  He also announced that this year’s Ferry Fest would be held on Saturday, October 10th.

In the Marine Operations Report from HMS Ferries for the month of January, Mark Fernandez reported that everything is moving along nicely.  There had been one incident to report; one of the crew got sick and required  emergency service from JFRD’s Emergency Medical Technicians.
Otherwise, both ridership and revenue were positive.  He announced that the ferry operation has a new engineer and a new captain in place.

Tom Goldsbury added that the RFP for the ferry’s rescue boat is ready to be put out for bid.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that he and Mark Fernandez had met with the Procurement Division to move this process along.

On the Ferry Transfer Agreement Update, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported that transfer documents are being crafted.  There were two items under consideration.  The first was a draft transfer ordinance that alluded to the role of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission in the aftermath of the transfer and a sunset date of September 30, 2015.  The second item was a master transfer agreement.  Ms. Johnston highlighted some of the language in the agreement.
The Commissioners’ attention was drawn to Paragraph 5 in the proposed agreement that referenced obligations in the transfer.  She reported that the Jacksonville Transportation Authority’s board feels that they should not be responsible for “overage costs” that were above the anticipated grants and funding sources.

Lisa King felt that the JTA board should be made aware of the fact that JTA has access to a FTA (Federal Transportation Authority) funding source and that JTA is the only entity that has access to these funds.  Moreover, another funding source available to JTA is $3,000,000 in TPO (Transportation Planning Organization) funds; the TPO funds are for slip wall replacement work only.
Fred Jones, JTA, indicated that he was confident that JTA has sufficient funds to meet any gaps.

The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, was skeptical that the City Council would approve any proposed transfer agreement that entailed the Ferry Commission being dissolved.

Commissioner Elaine Brown felt that Exhibit “A” to the Agreement Regarding St. Johns River Ferry Transfer of Operations “should go away.”  She suggested that the Ferry Commission Chair should meet with the JTA Board Chair to air all of the concerns raised about the proposed transfer agreement draft.  It was suggested that Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston should attend this proposed meeting, as well.

Paige Johnston announced that Ceci Ford of Risk Management wants to meet with her to review the proposed transfer agreement documents.

Tom Goldsbury inquired about the status of an RFP for the slip walls work and was advised that the RFP went out last week and responses are due back on Friday (February 27, 2015).

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:41 P.M.
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